
LAGUNA NIGUEL CALIFORNIA STAKE 

 

TO BE READ IN SACRAMENT MEETING BY BISHOPS ON APRIL 15 

April 15, 2018 

Dear Members of the Laguna Niguel Stake, 

Pursuant to a letter from the President of the Quorum of the Twelve, we will hold a regularly scheduled 

stake conference on May 5-6, 2018.  Elder Craig C. Christensen, a General Authority Seventy and 

member of the Presidency of the Seventy, will preside at our upcoming stake conference and he will be 

accompanied by Elder Kyle S. McKay, also a General Authority Seventy.  Under the direction of the 

First Presidency, they have received the assignment to reorganize the Laguna Niguel Stake Presidency.  

Please pray that Elder Christensen and Elder McKay will be filled with the spirit of revelation in 

connection with this stake conference. 

The stake conference begins with Stake Temple day on Tuesday, May 1st.  Instead of the traditional 

priesthood leadership meeting, we will hold a ward and stake council leadership meeting for all 

members of ward and stake councils (brothers and sisters), together with counselors, secretaries, clerks 

and ward missionaries on Saturday, May 5th, at 4 pm.  That meeting will be followed by a general adult 

session at 7 pm later that evening.  The Saturday sessions will both focus on implementing the Church’s 

new approach to ministering.  The general session of Stake Conference will be on Sunday, May 6th at 

10:00 a.m.  We encourage all in attendance to be reverently seated 10 minutes prior to each session. 

We testify, that if you prepare spiritually for stake conference and attend all appropriate sessions, 

including our Stake temple day on May 1st, you will qualify to receive the spirit of confirmation needed 

to sustain the new Stake Presidency, and to be spiritually renewed and strengthened. 

We wish to convey our love for each of you and to reaffirm our love for the Lord.  It has been our 

sacred privilege to serve these past nine years.  Words cannot express the blessings we have received 

because of your faith, prayers, love, time and support.  Thank you. 

Sincerely yours, 

Robert L. Davis  Richard E. Lamprecht   Allen C. Ostergar, III 

President   1st Counselor    2nd Counselor 


